



SHAC

AGENDA

Date: December 15, 2021
Time: 2:00 P.M.
Location: NCCFEC
“A School Health Advisory Committee (SHAC) is an advisory group composed of school, health and community representatives who act collectively to advise the school district on aspects of a Coordinated School Health approach (Florida Dept. of Health).”
Meeting began at 2:03 p.m.

I. Welcome
· Powell

· He explained the Chair was unable to make the meeting.

· He said since we have no Vice-Chair, he would run the meeting, while acknowledging it is not the best-case scenario.

· He proceeded with the meeting.

II. Introduction
III. Approval of last meeting’s Minutes
Smidt/Pipkin

Approved

IV. Old Business
V. New Business

· Powell

· We need to schedule a meeting for January or February. 
· January 26,2022

Smidt/Duggan

· We need a Vice-Chair.

· Powell shared with the group the responsibilities of the Vice-Chair and the support he would provide.
· No one expressed an interest serving as Vice-Chair.
· He asked anyone who may be interested to contact him.
VI. Agency Updates by CSH Component Area

A.  Comprehensive School Health Education: 
· Powell
· The “School Health Services Plan” is required by state statute. (You can also see the School Health Advisory Committee sited here. 381.0056 (4) (a))

· Review of the “2020-2022 School Health Services Plan.”
· Writing the “2022-2024 School Health Services Plan.”

B. Physical Education:
· Powell

· Hands-Only-CPR

· State Statute 1003.453 (3)
· Nassau was working on this before it became state law.

· This is our first district-wide attempt.
· Huge, “Thank you” to Ms. Drake, Mr. Lemond, Baptist Medical Center, and especially the American Heart Association!

C. School Health Services:
· Powell
· Ms. Rowe has retired.
· She will be missed.
· Ms. Duggan is our new Lead HD Nurse!

· Bring Your Own Device, BYOD, Agreement is submitted for review and acceptance.

Cressey/Carter

Approved

· Duggan

· There is new language required in state statute that requires parental notice for some medical treatment.

· The Health Department met with Powell to discuss how this will be met.

· Most language is already included in the Emergency Medical Card. (The new name/form is called the NASSAU COUNTY STUDENT EMERGENCY MEDICAL INFORMATION.)

· Some additional wording will be provided by the Health Department for consideration.

· There are several new medical forms she presented for approval.

· They included the new forms for Screenings, Cystic Fibrosis Medication Administration Record, Blood Glucose Medication Administration form to include CMS reading, Monthly Report form, Code cheat sheet for monthly report form, new Medication Administration Log, Questionnaires for Seizures, Allergy to Food, Allergy for Insects, Asthma, and Seizures.
· Some were amended and some were new.

· Some will be added to the Health Manual.

· Motion was made to submit the forms for approval and add them to the Health Manual as appropriate.

Pipkin/Cressey
Approved 

D. School Nutrition Services:
· Powell
· Food Services

· Dr. Jones of the Food Services Department is leaving the School District.
· Her position has not yet been filled.

· Kennedy

· Meals will continue to be free through June 30, 2022.

· There was some discussion and Kennedy answered some questions.

E. School Counseling, Psychological and Social Services:
· Pipkin

· They are continuing the Ripple Effects program at the middle schools.

· They now have funding to take the Ripple Effects program to the high schools.
· They have five new positions they are going to fill that report to her.

· They continue their Life Skills program to all 3rd grade students.

· They hope to expand the Life Skills program to the 4th grade students.

· The Mobile Response Team remains very busy, and the pandemic has increased the need.

· Powell asked her to tell the group a little about the programs.

· Pipkin gave an overview and answered a few questions.

· They are presenting for approval providing NARCAN to all middle and high schools, along with the needed training.
· There was some discussion.

· Pipkin answered questions.

· Pipkin submitted a letter to Powell requesting this program be put in place in our middle and high schools.

Pipkin/Stephens
Approved 

F. Healthy School Environment:

· Powell

· FYS

· The FYS will be delivered in early 2022.

· All MSs and HSs will participate in this survey.

· COVID-19 update

· Guidelines from the Feds and the state have required regular and considerable adjustments.

· Our numbers are way down from the start of the school year.

· With the continued variants and return from the Christmas holidays, we are concerned about an uptick in Cases and Contacts.

· Carter

· She reminded the group of the upcoming Florida Youth Survey, FYS.

· She said as we determine the scheduling of programs and meetings, we must remember this will take place during February.

· She gave an overview of how the survey is implemented.

· There was some discussion.
· Immunizations

· Flu immunizations were provided to students.

· Flu and Shingles shots were provided to staff.

G. School-site Health Promotion for Staff:
· Powell

· Wellness information for staff is sent to all sites as it comes into this office.

· We have an Agreement with GPA for staff to avail themselves to GPA services at no cost to the employee.

· At this time, employees must go to the program site.
· If COVID-19 numbers remain low, we may return to the program going to some school sites.

· There was some discussion.

H. Family & Community Involvement in Schools:

· Cressey

· (See notes from Cressey.)
· Powell spoke of the great job Cressey is doing and her securing of a $12,000.00 Grant.

· Powell

· Vision is Priceless.

Motion to adjourned :  3:04 p.m.

Kemp/Hearn

After the meeting Powell discovered he had not submitted for approval a needed document to be implemented, the “BRING YOUR OWN DEVICE AGREEMENT.” Powell secured a motion and second. Carter/Cressey
Powell sent out via email for approval the “BRING YOUR OWN DEVICE AGREEMENT.”

Passed:

Yes-13

Present-1
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